

LOBETHAL HARMONY CLUB

NEWSLETTER

August 16th 2022

Vol 7 No 24

President John Minchin Phone 0415 308 921

www.lobethal harmonyclub.com.au

Secretary Peter Dickason Phone 0468 870 893

LOBETHAL HARMONY CLUB

LIFE MEMBERS
DINNER

to

Induct Graham & Stephen as Life Members

THIS FRIDAY August 19th
6:30pm to 7:00pm with Nibbles
and pre dinner drinks
at Birdwood Lutheran Church hall.
Come dressed in Elvis style if you wish to
win Prizes for all involved who show a
touch of Elvis.

Life members dinner..... A Program has been prepared to highlight some of the activities that Graham and Stephen have demonstrated as members of the Lobethal Harmony club.

A page has been included covering the life of the Simply Women singing group, and their involvement with the Lobethal Harmony club. At the back of this sheet are printed songs we may use.

WINNER CLARA SERENA SCHOLARSHIP



Vocal Scholarships..... Thanks to Alex and Raylene for their adjudicating of the Vocal Scholarships. The winner is Ava Hughes who attends Faith Lutheran College at Tanunda. She has been coached by Amelie Peters at the Star Studio and Star Factory. Her teacher says that "Ava is rarely shy of a performance opportunity and will always put her best foot forward" Congratulations Ava we look forward to your singing with our Concert programs in 2023.

Soup & Supper roster Thank you for tasting the Soups last time. We raised \$36.20 last time. Total raised this year is \$420.75 Thank you FOR SUPPORTING the SOUP NIGHTS. The next Soup night will be held on 23rd August with the "chefs" John Minchin and Jeff Gerrard.









LOBETHAL HARMONY CLUB

NEWSLETTER

August 16th 2022 Welcome again

Vol 7 No 24 Page 2

Don't

FORGET

Pub lunches......The date, and the venue for the next Pub lunch will be discussed at one of the intervals when we are rehearsing. Contact Jeff Gerrard, if you have an opinion in preference to the venue, or date. Thank you.

Next Pub Lunch has been cancelled.



Give a donation for a pack of frozen sausages TONIGHT.

Vocal Scholarship results......

The winner for the Clara Serena Vocal Memorial Scholarship for 2023 is Ava Hughes, and the Secondary prizes went to Chloe Seabrook, and Emilie Suter.

Letters and the adjudicators comments have been sent to the students. Arrangements will be made with the student and their parents to meet with the Scholarship committee to discuss how the Scholarship prize can be used. Several different suggestions are given to the student so that they can receive the best benefit from the Scholarship for themselves.

Selection & Review committee....Have discussed the position of Deputy Accompanist and are of the opinion that Jennifer Donovan should be appointed as the Deputy Accompanist. We will thank the other person who applied.



WoW!!!!!!!! We were treated to vast array of Musical talent, that astounded all of us. It is good to know that the joy of music is a part of the development of every generation as was shown last week. The effort that Peter and Dorothy managed as adjudicators was outstanding. We THANK YOU both for your abilities to work through the pieces that were played, and the talent that was displayed.

The results of the Instrumental Scholarships will be provided in next weeks Newsletter for you.
Letters are to be sent to the Instrumental students later this week, then the results will be shared. Thank you for your participation on the night.

Scholarship committee.....The meeting set for Tuesday 23rd August 6:30pm may need to be held on Wednesday 24th August 6:30pm depending the decision by the club members TO-NIGHT when the practice night may be held.

Fund Raising committee meeting TONIGHT...

The committee will evaluate the Movie Night, how we can improve, and to view the Program for the Life Members Dinner.

Interactive WHITE BOARD......We anticipated that we could have had our Interactive White Board up and going last Tuesday, but we have a hitch in the proceedings where we will need to have the IT member of the Murray Bridge North Primary school to check out the fittings to start the Interactive White Board for us. We will keep you informed.



